
 

For students and parents/guardians considering taking the entrance exam for foreign students living in Tokyo (April 

Enrollment) 

 

Principal of Tokyo Metropolitan Tagara High School 

Satoko YAMAZAKI 

 

Consultation meeting regarding admissions for foreign students residing in Tokyo and for 

students who have Japanese nationality and require Japanese language guidance 

 

This is an announcement for students considering taking the "Admissions for Foreign students residing in 

Tokyo and for students who have Japanese nationality and require Japanese language guidance (April 

Enrollment)" conducted by our school in the 2025 Tokyo Metropolitan High School Admissions Selection. 

Consultation sessions will be held on the following dates for students who are considering taking the exam. 

Advance reservations are required, so please register for our school orientations. 

 

1. Date and time 

① Saturday, October 26, 2024    10:30 am -12:00 pm 

② Saturday, November 23, 2024   2:30 pm - 4:00 pm 

③ Saturday, December 7, 2024   10:30 am -12:00 pm 

※School Orientation will be held on the dates above. (Oct 26th and Dec 7th the orientation will starts at 10 AM, 

and Nov 23th the orientation will starts at 2 PM) If you wish to attend multiple dates, you must apply for each 

separately on our school website. 

 

◇If you are unable to attend on the above dates, we will accept to hold consultations on weekdays from  

3:30 PM – 4:30 PM on Monday, October 28, 2024 onwards. 

Please make sure to call us at least a day in advance to let us know the date you would like to visit the school. 

(If you do not contact us in advance, we will not be able to accommodate you on that day) 

 

2. Location 

Tokyo Metropolitan Tagara High School, Library (1F) 

2-3-1 Hikarigaoka, Nerima-ku, Tokyo  

TEL: 03-3977-2555 

13-minute walk from Hikarigaoka Station on the Toei Oedo Line 

18-minute walk from Akatsuka Station on the Tokyo Metro Yurakucho and Fukutoshin Lines 

18-minute walk from Shimo-Akatsuka Station on the Tobu Tojo Line 

 

 



 

3. Items required for consultation 

◇ You must bring following items: 

① "Consultation Form for foreign students living in Tokyo"  

*Please download it from our school website and fill it out before your visit 

② Items that confirm nationality, etc. ⇒ Residence card and passport of all student and parents/guardians 

③ Items that confirm that you are living in Tokyo with your parents/guardians 

⇒  Residence card of student and parents/guardians or a photo copy of resident registration 

card/Certificate of details of resident registration issued within the last three months 

 

◆Please prepare the following items if they apply to you 

(1) Those who have completed (or are expected to complete) a nine-year school education course in a foreign 

country in a local school or Japanese school. 

④ Items that prove completion or expected completion of a nine-year course (a copy is acceptable at this time) 

⑤ Academic transcripts, report cards, report cards, etc. from the final year (must include grades, copies are 

acceptable at this time) 

(2) If graduating (or expected to graduate) from a junior high school in Japan 

④ Student ID card (student handbook) from the junior high school you are enrolled in. 

※If you have graduated, please bring a junior high school graduation certificate. 

⑤ Document that confirms the date of entry into Japan. The document must confirm the student's entry into 

Japan on or after January 1, 2022 in order to apply for the Entrance Examination for Foreign Students living 

in Tokyo. 

(3) If completing (or expected to complete) an international school in Japan 

④ Student ID card (student handbook) from the school you are enrolled in ※If you have completed, a 

certificate of completion from the school you were enrolled in 

⑤ Academic transcript from the school you are enrolled in 

⑥ Document that confirms the date of entry into Japan (document that confirms the student's entry into Japan 

on or after January 1, 2022) 

 

4. Notes 

① Please prepare tools to take notes, writing materials, indoor shoes, slippers, etc., and a shoe rack. 

② The student and the parents/guardians must come together.  

*A relative or other person who understands the student’s background may accompany the student. 

③ The consultation session can be conducted in Japanese or English. Chinese interpreters will be available on 

Oct 26, Nov 23 and Dec 7. 

④ There are no parking space for cars or motor bicycles. Only bicycles are permitted to park. 



 

5. Contact Information 

Tokyo Metropolitan Tagara High School, 

TEL: 03-3977-2555 (Academic Affairs Department) 

9:00 am to 5:00 pm, excluding Saturdays, Sundays, and holidays 

 


